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PURPOSE:  
Request to enter into an Interlocal Agreement for development of Family Justice Center (FJC) in High Point. 
 
BACKGROUND:   
As part of a wholistic approach to addressing crime, the High Point Police Department has historically partnered 
with service providers, advocates and other professionals to attend to the needs of crime victims as they go through 
the legal process and to then ensure they have the necessary support to aid in recover from experienced trauma.  
This effort was greatly expanded upon when we began our initiative to reduce Domestic Violence several years 
ago.  With the aid of Community Foundation support, grants and other sources we then started a Victim’s Justice 
Center which focused on helping victims of domestic violence.  This effort has seen much success and has greatly 
benefitted our citizens.   
 
In partnership with the County, we now have the opportunity to expand upon the services offered and thereby 
support more High Point citizens.  Services will still address domestic violence but will expand to include other 
family matters as well as elderly care.  Additionally, through this partnership, we will be able to relocate to the 
High Point Court House which will increase functionality and accessibility.    This partnership will also help us 
address funding sustainability and staffing issues which have been a constant challenge. As a benefit to High 
Point Citizens, we are seeking approval to enter into this agreement.      
 
BUDGET IMPACT:  
Through the interlocal agreement, the City of High Point will provide a one-time contribution not to exceed 
$500,000 to aid in renovation and upstart cost for the FJC to be located at 505 E. Green Drive in High Point, NC.  
The first installment of $250,000 will be paid after the COUNTY completes 50% of the renovation project.  The 
second installment of up to $250,000 will be paid upon the completion of the project.  COUNTY will invoice the 
CITY for each installment. $250,000 is to be allocated from our current budget and the remaining amount is to 
be charged to the 2019 Budget.   
 
RECOMMENDATION / ACTION REQUESTED:  
The Police Department is requesting that City Council approve this request to enter into an Interlocal Agreement 
with Guilford County and that the required funding be provided.   
 



RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE EXECUTION OF 
AN INTERLOCAL AGREEMENT BETWEEN THE CITY HIGH POINT, NC; AND 

COUNTY OF GUILFORD, NC FOR THE DEVELOPMENT OF A FAMILY JUSTICE 
CENTER TO BE LOCATED IN THE CITY OF HIGH POINT 

 
 
 BE IT RESOLVED, that the High Point City Council hereby authorizes the City Manager 

and the City Clerk to execute the attached Interlocal Agreement between Guilford County and the 

City of High Point regarding a one-time contribution of $500,000 from the City of High Point for 

the sole purpose of aiding in the renovation costs for the Guilford County Family Justice Center 

to be located on the second floor of the Guilford County Courthouse, located at 505 East Green 

Street, High Point, North Carolina 27260, subject to pre-audit certificate thereon by the Finance 

Director.  

 Adopted this the 5th day of February, 2018. 
 
 
Lisa B. Vierling 
High Point City Clerk 












